
February 25, 2010                          

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

To:  Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:   Richard Perchuk, Manager of Operations  

              
Re:  Amendment to Schedule “A” to By-Law Number 66-2006 - 

       Lakeview Parking Lot        
 

Recommendation: 

That Council of the City of Kenora give three readings to a by-law to amend 
By-Law Number 66-2006, being a by-law which establishes and regulates 

parking lots and structures within the City of Kenora; and  
 

That Schedule “A” to By-law Number 66-2006 – Lakeview Drive Parking Lot be 
amended to state the following; and further, 

 
Lot “F”   Lakeview Drive Parking Lot 

Control:    By-Law Enforcement Officer 
Fees:    Monthly $49.60 plus applicable taxes  

                                  (effective July 1, 2010)  
Special Regulations:  Leased spaces 

 
That short form wording be added to By-Law 66-2006, Section 1.0 – Definitions 

to read as follows: 

 “By-Law Enforcement Officer” means Police Officer, By-Law Enforcement 
 Officer or Municipal Law Enforcement Officer empowered to enforce this 

 By-Law; and further 
 

That Peace Officer referenced in By-Law 66-2006, Sections 4.2, 7.5 and 
Schedule “A” Control be replaced with By-Law Enforcement Officer. 

 
Background: 

On February 16, 2010 Council approved the addition of eight (8) parking stalls 
at the Lakeview Parking Lot to be leased out on a monthly basis following 

completion of required construction and placement of signage. 
 

The additional stalls are necessary to accommodate displaced users from the 

South Harbourfront Parking Lot as the result of Phase 2 of the Downtown 
Revitalization Project.  

 



The Lakeview Parking Lot is currently an open parking lot restricted by “No 
Overnight” parking. It will now be in order to amend By-Law 66-2006 to reflect 

this change.   
 

It is further necessary to amend By-Law 66-2006 to add By-Law Enforcement 
Officer short form wording to identify responsibility for enforcement and to 

replace Peace Officer with By-Law Enforcement Officer in Item 4.2, 7.5 and in 
Schedule “A” defined under Control. 

 

The City will be required to pave the new parking area, line paint designated 
stalls and erect new signage to inform the public of the rates.  

 
It will also be necessary to advertise that the lot will be leased parking only, 

effective July 1, 2010. 
 

Budget:  2010 Operating Budget - $5,000.00 

 
Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  

Resolution & By-Law required. 
Distribution: R. Perchuk, M. Vogrig, T. Rickaby, By-Law Enforcement, O.P.P. 


